

## Alexandra Park Infant School



Headteacher Mrs. S. Johnson Bombay Road, Edgeley, Stockport SK3 9RF

Mr Chris Yeomans, Fingersafe GB Ltd. 3 Southbourne Grove Westcliffe on Sea Essex SS90 9UW

19th July 2004

Dear Mr Yeomans,

Following your company's visit to our school last week, we are happy to confirm the following points with you.

About 7 years ago we had the original Fingersafe device fitted to a number of doors in our school.

Two years ago, following advice from Stockport LEA we increased the number of doors fitted with safety devices and used an alternative product.

A recent check of our doors in school showed we needed to repair or replace many of the devices fitted.

The subsequent survey undertaken by Fingersafe, and verified by our caretaker earlier last week, has revealed that 10 of the 25 products we purchased are in need of urgent replacement due to splitting along the centre fold and thereby fully exposing the hinge cavity, with a further 7 having to be screwed/nailed to the doors due to failure of the adhesive they were fixed with.

Of the Fingersafe devices fitted 7/8 years ago, there are only four that need to be replaced.

We have asked Fingersafe to install new devices in school, as their product has proved to be more durable.

Yours sincerely,

Sarah Jounson

Sarah Johnson Headteacher



Tel: 0161 480 5557

Fax: 0161 480 5557

@alaxandranark infetacknort schul

